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Special Newsletter – May 2021 
 

Kia ora koutou 

 

As we head into Week 3, Term 2, our year has continued to be very settled and productive, with  

a huge range of meaningful learning opportunities across the school. It is timely for our senior 

students to reflect on the fact that they are now slightly over one-third of the way through their 

normal programme of lessons before NCEA examinations begin; Terms 2 and 3 provide the 

foundation for success in NCEA Levels 1, 2 and 3. 

 

Accord Teacher Only Day – Thursday, 20 May 

Please note that all secondary schools, wharekura and area schools in the 

Whanganui/Taranaki/Manawatu region are holding a Teacher Only Day on Thursday, 20 May. 

There will be two further Accord Teacher Only Days throughout New Zealand this year. In our 

region those days are Tuesday, 3 August and Tuesday, 30 November. The days are set aside to 

support the implementation of significant upcoming changes to NCEA, and wider strengthening of 

curriculum, progress and achievement practice. 

 

The nationwide focus for Thursday’s Accord Teacher Only Day is: Mana Ōrite mō te Mātauranga 

Māori; Strengthening Literacy & Numeracy and Te Reo Matatini me Te Pāngarau. 

 

Staying Safe Online with Netsafe 

Netsafe can be contacted at no cost on 0508NETSAFE (0508 638 723) or email 

help@netsafe.org.nz for excellent advice, information and support regarding: online bullying, abuse 

and harassment; tips and guides for staying safe online; online scams. 

 

Please read the two page attachment at the end of this newsletter for more extremely helpful advice 

and information. Thank you. 

 

Vaping and Smoking 

I take a zero-tolerance stand on vaping or smoking at Whanganui High School and follow-through 

consequences always apply. On 11 November 2020, the existing prohibition on smoking at schools, 

kura, kōhanga reo and early childhood education facilities was extended to include vaping. I take all 

reasonably practicable steps to ensure that no-one vapes or smokes in any part of our premises, 

whether inside or outside, at any time of the day. 

mailto:help@netsafe.org.nz


If smoking or vaping is part of your home life – or extended family home life – please help us 

support your children – and all of our students at Whanganui High School – by reinforcing that 

smoking and vaping is not allowed at school or on any school-related activities. Thank you for your 

support. 

 

Tours of Whanganui High School 

From 21 June to 9 July, I will be holding one morning tour and one afternoon tour during normal 

class lessons on most days of the week for students and family members looking to be a part of  

our school from 2022 onwards. Prior to this I will take enrolment information and information about 

the tour dates out to contributing schools from Tuesday, 8 June. Please ring our Main Office on  

349 0178 if you would like to book a tour for you and your daughter or son. 

 

C Block and Permanent Tables 

We have been extremely pleased to move our four Digital Technologies teachers into their newly  

re-modelled and up-to-the minute classrooms in C Block (next to the two Food Technology 

classrooms). Our next major Property priority will be re-modelling the Social Sciences area in  

F Block – this will begin when the senior students begin their NCEA examinations in November. 

 

Over the term break 17 new permanent outside tables were bolted into very carefully chosen 

locations around the school. Over the next few weeks another 15 tables will also be bolted into 

position at the same time as our new archgola coverings go into position. This will dramatically 

improve our provision of appropriate outside seating for all of our students and also provide much 

better protection from rain and sun with the increased covered areas around the school. 

 

Staff and Deliveries Only Signs 

You may notice that we now have ‘Staff and Deliveries Only’ signs at the front of our five driveway 

entrances into Whanganui High School. This is due to the huge traffic congestion on Purnell Street 

before school and after school. Please encourage your children to walk to your car if you are picking 

them up after school on Purnell Street. I recommend that you collect your children from the Jubilee 

Stadium carpark area if it is possible to do so, to help reduce the congestion on Purnell Street. 

Students can walk under our covered walkway and cross the London Street crossing to the carpark.  

 

I monitor the situation regarding some of the Freedom Campers who appear to be staying longer 

term in the carpark. Please contact me directly if you ever have any concerns and I will notify the 

City Council immediately. 

 

Mamma Mia! 

I had the privilege of watching a run-through performance by our very talented performers and 

teachers during the second week of the term break. The performance was absolutely stunning and 

highly enjoyable. Please buy a ticket and attend if you are able to do so – you will have a wonderful 

time! 

 

 

Nga mihi nui 

Martin McAllen 

PRINCIPAL 



 



 


